
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 July 2018 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

     
 

JGC Vice President 

 
Earlier in the year Fraser Jeffrey joined the board of 

Jubilee Golf Club as Vice President. 

 

Fraser has been trading as a finance broking house 

since 1999 throughout the North East of Victoria 

from offices at Wangaratta. 

He is a keen walker, having hiked Mount 

Kilimanjaro, Kokoda and Mont Blanc in the last 

few years.  

He has travelled to many parts of the world and 

being a keen golfer he has played in many countries 

of the world.  

Fraser has also been involved in cricket and 

basketball over the years in the Wangaratta area and 

enjoys tennis and more particularly golf. 

 

Stroke / Stableford scores 

During stroke rounds please remember to include 

your stableford scores and add and check them also 

as it is your stableford score that is used for 

Golflink. If everyone does this it means that the 

results can be finalised much quicker. 

 

JGC Monthly Dinner 

July 
When: July 28

th
  

Venue: The Gateway 

6.30 for 7.00 p.m. 

Add your name to the list on the Clubhouse notice 

board. 

August 

Temi is catering 
August 25th at Jubilee Golf Club 

6.30 for 7.00 p.m. 

Please note the change of advertised date. 

There is a strict limit on the number of guests. 

 

Golf Quip 
Golf and women are a lot alike. You know you are 

not going to wind up with anything but grief, but 

you can’t resist the impulse. 

- Jackie Gleason 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 28

th
 of 

August at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 



2018-19 Fees 
Invoices for 2018-19 will be distributed in 

mid-August and are to be paid no later than 

30
th

 September. 

Category    Fee 

Full Member    $495 

1
st
 year introductory   $295 

2
nd

 year Introductory   $395 

Pensioner    $440 

Under 28    $395 

Under 25    $295 

75+ (Conditions apply)  $260 

80+ (Conditions apply)  $215 

Under 21 – Working   $135 

Under 21 – Student   $75 

Country Member (Over 50 kms) $290 

Junior Development Programme $15 

Summer Member   $345 

Social Non-Playing   $50 
 

The Golf gospel (15-25) - I hope 

this helps you understand the game of golf. 
 

15. The only time my prayers are never 

answered is playing golf.-- Billy Graham 

  

16. If you think it's hard to meet new people, 

try picking up the wrong golf ball.-- Jack 

Lemmon 

  

17. It's good sportsmanship to not pick up 

lost golf balls while they are still rolling.-- 

Mark Twain 

  

18. Don't play too much golf. Two rounds a 

day are plenty.-- Harry Vardon 

  

19. Golf and sex are the only things you can 

enjoy without being good at either of them. 

  -- Jimmy DeMaret 

  

20. May thy ball lie in green pastures, and 

not in still waters.-- Ben Hogan 

  

Community Raffle 
The Community Raffle tickets are returning 

to Jubilee at a pleasing rate. This is our 

major fundraiser for the year and your 

support is greatly appreciated. 

250 books were handed out. 

54 books have been returned 
 

Contact Details 
Have you changed any of your contact 

details since last year? Address  Email  or 

Phone number/s There are slips in the 

Proshop where you can provide your details. 

Fund Raising 
Congratulations to these recent lucky 

Raffle Winners 

7
th

 July       Brian Kerlin 

14
th

 July        Dylan Pool 

21
st
 July        Dylan Pool 

25
th

 July     John Johnstone 

 

Bunker Etiquette 
Another reminder: Please spread the word 

Please: Leave the bunker in a better condition than 

you find it. 

JGC’s main bunker issue 

Please: Smooth but do not rake the wall of the 

bunker. 

Please: Do not enter or leave via the wall of the 

bunker (kangaroo accepted). 

 
The club Superintendent, Brian, has asked that you 

be reminded of bunker etiquette. If we end up in a 

bunker we all want the best chance of getting out in 

one shot. 

 Enter and leave the bunker from the lowest 

edge. 

 The pronged edge of the rake is for the base 

of the bunker only. The grooves should run 

towards the green. 

 The flat edge of the rake is to smooth the 

walls of the bunker. 

 Leave the rake in the bunker on the side 

furthest from the fairway and lined up 

towards the hole. 

The finer details of raking a bunker can be easily 

found if you Google: Bunker Etiquette and check 

out a few videos. 

 

 


